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HD	DEFINITIONS	–	GENERAL	CONCEPTS	

ENERGY	DYNAMICS	
In	Human	Design	there	are	five	Definitions	that	give	us	another	conditioning	element	that	is	in	
competition	with	our	trues	selves.	

• NO	DEFINITION:		A	Reflector	with	no	Centers	defined	(about	2%	of	the	population)	
• SINGLE	DEFINITION:		All	defined	channels	and	defined	centers	in	the	design	are	connected	

in	one	continuous	flow	(approximately	41%	of	the	population)	
• SIMPLE-SPLIT	DEFINITION:		Two	separate	areas	of	definition	that	are	not	connected	to	each	

other	(approximately	46%	of	the	population)	
• TRIPLE-SPLIT	DEFINITION:		Three	separate	areas	of	definition	that	are	not	connected	to	each	

other	(approximately	11%	of	the	population)	
• QUADRUPLE-SPLIT	DEFINITION:		Four	separate	areas	of	definition	that	are	not	connected	to	

each	other	(approximately	0.5%	of	the	population)	

SPLITS	AND	HOW	WE	EXPERIENCE	THEM	
A	split	in	a	design	means	that	the	define	channels	and	centers	are	not	continuously	connected	
within	the	BodyGraph;		a	gate	or	channel	remains	open	between	the	two,	three	or	four	areas	of	
definition.		When	you	have	a	split	in	your	design,	the	quality	and	characteristics	of	the	‘missing’	
gate/channel	that	would	bridge	the	split	is	a	motivating	factor	in	your	life.		You	will	pursue	the	
qualities	of	the	missing	gate	or	channel	as	though	it	represents	something	that	is	incomplete	or	
wrong	in	your	life	–	as	if	this	is	a	part	of	you	that	needs	to	be	completed	or	repaired.		

These	open	gates/channels	create	not-self	behaviors	as	a	motivating	force;		they	cause	you	to	
initiate	 in	 order	 to	 fulfill	 what	 is	 perceived	 as	missing.	 	 Remember	 that	 the	missing	 gate	 or	
channel	 is	 not	 you,	 but	 it	 does	 represent	 certain	 people	 you	will	meet	 over	 and	 over	 again.		
Typically,	 they	have	 that	gate	or	 channel	defined/activated,	and	you	are	draw	 to	 the	 specific	
energy	they	carry	within	them.		The	attraction	of	that	‘missing	piece’	is	magnetic.		By	following	
your	Strategy	and	Authority,	you	will	meet	those	who	bridge	your	split	naturally	and	correctly.	
In	 fact,	 there	 is	nothing	at	 all	 you	need	 to	do	about	 this	missing	piece.	 	 If	 you	have	multiple	
single-gate	bridges	that	connect	your	split,	each	of	them	will	have	a	similar	impact.		Sadly,	most	
people	(in	their	not-self)	pursue	their	missing	pieces	because	they	misinterpret	the	missing	gate	
or	channel	as	something	incomplete	within	them.		If	you	look	at	the	description	of	the	missing	
gate/channel	that	bridges	your	split,	you	will	notice	important	themes	in	your	life	that	you	have	
probably	been	pursuing	in	order	to	feel	complete.		

SINGLE-SPLIT	DEFINITION	–	page	151		

In	a	design	with	a	simple	split,	the	single	gate(s)	that	bridge	the	split	will	become	the	primary	
conditioning	 forces	 in	the	person’s	 life.	 	 In	 the	example,	 the	defined	Ajna+Throat	are	split	off	
from	the	defined	and	connected	Spleen,	G,	Sacral,	Root	and	Solar	Plexus	Centers.		Gates	16,	8	
and/or	20	are	needed	to	bridge	the	split.		For	instance,	this	person	has	Gate	48	activated,	but	
Gate	 16	 a	 the	 other	 end	 of	 the	 channel	 is	missing.	 	 Throat	 Center	 Gate	 16	 thus	 becomes	 a	
bridge	or	theme	that	this	person	seeks.		This	means	she	will	naturally	attract	lots	of	people	with	
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Gate	16,	because	Gate	48		is	always	looking	for	its	‘harmonic	gate’.		Every	gate	has	a	harmonic	
partner	located	at	the	other	end	of	the	channel,	and	the	two	gates	coming	together	spark	each	
other	to	create	life	force	energy	as	a	quantum	of	the	two	gates.		

Gate	48	is	the	Gate	of	Depth;		Gate	16	is	the	Gate	of	Skills.		For	this	person’s	depth	to	express	it-
self	through	the	Throat	Center,	she	needs	Gate	16.		She	many	never	feel	she	is	skillful	enough,	
and	will	go	out	into	the	world	looking	for	ways	to	develop	her	skills.		In	fact,	she	is	designed	to	
meet	people	with	Gate	16	who	can	skillfully	express	her	depth	while	they	work	with	her.		

Gate	8,	the	Gate	of	Contribution,	is	also	a	bridge	(missing	gate),	and	this	can	drive	her	to	think	
she	has	to	make	a	contribution.		In	reality,	it	is	her	not-self	that	is	trying	to	fill	the	mis-perceived	
void.		She	wants	to	become	that	missing	piece,	and	ends	up	making	mental	decisions	to	attempt	
to	do	just	that.		With	a	Split	Definition,	one	will	generally	feel	a	lack	of	wholeness	until	the	split	
is	bridged	through	a	relationship	with	another	person.		For	good	or	ill,	this	dynamic	is	the	basis	
for	many	relationships.		

In	a	wide	split,	which	means	it	takes	an	entire	channel	or	multiple	gates	to	bridge	the	different	
areas	of	definition,	one	will	experience	the	split	as	being	the	other	person’s	problem	–	from	a	
not-self	perspective,	they	see	the	other	person	as	being	the	cause	of	the	problem.		This	can	en-
gender	blame	and	victimhood	that	are	not	true.		On	the	other	hand,	there	is	potential	for	wis-
dom	 in	 a	 wide	 split	 if	 one	 uses	 it	 as	 an	 opportunity	 to	 become	 unattached,	 an	 observer	 of	
others,	and	if	it	does	not	get	locked	into	the	blame	game.		Once	you	stop	pursuing	and	identify-
ing	with	the	bridge	in	your	split,	you	begin	to	realize	how	important	the	people	are	who	actually	
bridge	the	gap.		There	have	been	many	successful	partnerships	formed	by	two	people	bridging	
an	 important	 aspect	 in	 each	 other’s	 design:	 	 Lennon	 (Gate	 48)	 and	 McCartney	 (Gate	 16).		
Together,	they	create	the	Channel	of	the	Wavelength	(a	design	of	talent).			

There	is	a	hierarchy	to	conditioning	that	depends	on	the	type	of	split	definition.		The	condition-
ed	not-self	mind	will	 focus	on	 the	open	 gates,	 channels	 or	 centers	 to	 formulate	 its	 decision-
making	strategy,	based	upon	the	specific	definition.			

• For	a	Simple	Split	Definition,	the	bridging	gates	that	connect	the	two	definitions	is	the	most	
powerful	conditioning	element	in	the	design,	followed	by	all	the	centers.			

• If	 you	 are	 a	 Triple	 Split,	 undefined	 centers	 are	 the	most	 powerful	 conditioning	 elements,	
then	the	bridging	gates/channels.	

• For	a	Quadruple	Split,	the	bridging	gates	are	again	the	most	powerful	conditioning	elements	
and	then	the	undefined	center.		

Inappropriate	initiating,	lack	of	patience,	impulsive	action,	or	premature	speed	are	the	biggest	
problems	for	split	definitions	when	they	don’t	take	time	to	follow	their	Strategy	and	Authority.		
Those	with	split	definitions	require	more	time	to	take	in	and	digest	information,	simply	because	
the	 separate	 pieces	 of	 their	 definition	 are	 not	 connected.	 	 Until	 the	 separate	 definitions	 are	
connected,	all	split	definitions	may	feel	uncomfortable	or	incomplete,	and	unable	to	make	clear	
decisions.		They	must	take	their	time,	be	patient,	and	wait	for	a	sense	of	wholeness	to	happen.		
Seeking	whole	with	a	specific	partners	by	initiating	rather	than	waiting	is	a	not-self	activity.		If	
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you	have	a	split,	you	are	designed	to	have	others	naturally	bridge	that	split,	so	let	your	Strategy	
and	Authority	do	the	work	for	you.		

Digestion	and	assimilation	 is	aided	by	spending	 time	 in	public	places	where	you	are	provided	
with	neutral	bridging	gates	by	others.		The	best	way	to	bridge	a	split	when	making	an	important	
decision	is	to	make	use	of	a	public	place	where	you	can	still	be	alone,	such	as	a	bookshop,	café	
or	shopping	mall.	These	melting	pots	of	designs	will	help	provide	neutral	auras	and	conditioning	
to	assist	you	in	the	assimilation	process.		It	provides	new	perspectives	as	you	ponder	a	decision,	
whereas	constantly	being	with	friends	or	partners	limits	you	to	the	ways	their	design	constantly	
connect	to	and	condition	yours.	

Strategy	and	Authority	will	protect	you	from	the	potential	 traps	set	up	by	your	splits,	making	
you	more	peaceful	and	less	anxious	about	your	decisions	and	resolutions.	 	Take		your	walk	 in	
the	world;		relax,	surrender,	and	live	within	your	personal	integrity	through	Strategy	and	Auth-
ority	–	that	way	the	bridging	will	take	care	of	itself.		Give	yourself	time	to	process	information,	
and	trust	your	design	to	bring	you	what	you	need.		

SINGLE	DEFINITION	1:		Elizabeth	Barrett	Browning	
Single	 definition	 describes	 a	 chart	 where	 the	 energy	 flows	 continuously	 through	 defined	
channels	and	centers	without	a	break,	connecting	all	defined	Centers	in	the	chart.		It	can	be	one	
or	more	channels.		EBB	has	G	and	Sacral	Center	definitions	only,	linked	by	Channel	10—34,	the	
Channel	of	Exploration,	a	design	of	following	your	own	convictions.	 	Single	Definition	are	self-
contained	because	their	definition	forms	a	single,	continuous,	constant,	ever-present,	 reliable	
energy.		These	designs	can	have	a	very	singular	focus,	and	don’t	have	the	same	need	to	reflect	
on	different	aspects	of	themselves	that	the	splits	do.		They	don’t	need	others	to	help	them	to	
digest,	assimilate,	or	feel	a	sense	of	wholeness.		They	digest	information	rapidly,	unless	they	are	
emotionally	defined.		

SINGLE	DEFINITION	2:		Cosima	Wagner	
Here	we	 see	 three	defined	Centers	 (G,	 Spleen,	Root)	 continuously	 connected	by	 two	defined	
channels	in	her	design.		Her	information	assimilation	process	is	very	quick.		

SIMPLE	SPLIT	DEFINITION:		Henry	Miller	
HM	has	defined	Head	and	Ajna	Centers,	and	also	 linked	Throat,	Spleen	and	Root	Centers.	 	To	
feel	complete	(by	connecting	the	total	flow),	he	always	sought	a	bridge	(the	missing	gate);	 	 in	
this	case,	 that	would	be	Gate	62,	 the	Gate	of	Preponderance	of	 the	Small,	 so	create	Channel	
17—62,	The	Channel	of	Acceptance:	 	A	Design	of	an	Organizational	Being.	 	That	would	bridge	
his	mental	process	to	his	intuitive	knowledge.		His	life	was	focused	on	the	details,	researching	
the	details,	and	meeting	others	that	could	supply	the	details.			

WIDE	SPLIT	DEFINITION:		Stephen	Hawking	
SH	has	defined	Head	and	Ajna	Centers,	and	also	defined	Spleen,	Solar	Plexus	and	Root	Centers.		
His	split	would	be	bridged	by	multiple	gates	or	a	channel	through	the	Throat	Center.		The	easiest	
bridge	 for	 this	 split	 is	 through	Gate	20	 (to	Gate	57)	plus	Gate	43,	 completing	 the	Channel	 to	
Gate	23.			
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TRIPLE	SPLIT	DEFINITION:		Timothy	Leary	
These	 individuals	have	 three	separate	areas	of	defined,	 connected	Centers,	and	need	several	
bridges	to	connect	all	their	defined	channels.		The	main	conditioning	elements	for	them	are	their	
undefined	Centers.	 	 In	 TL’s	design,	 the	undefined	Heart	 and	Solar	Plexus	Centers.	 	 The	gates	
that	bridge	the	split	are	also	conditioning		elements,	but	are	not	as	powerful	as	the	undefined	
Centers.		Triple	Splits	are	subject	to	impatience	and	often	act	prematurely;		they	can	be	seen	as	
driven,	ambitious	and	assertive.		It’s	healthy	for	Triple	Split	people	to	interact	with	a	number	of	
different	auras	each	day;		if	continually	conditioned	by	one	person,	they	can	feel	trapped.		

QUADRUPLE	SPLIT	DEFINITION:		Dr.	Phil	McGraw	
These	designs	have	either	eight	or	all	nine	Canters	defined,	and	the	main	conditioning	elements	
are	the	undefined	gates	or	channels	needed	to	bridge	the	splits.		For	example,	Dr.	Phil	has	four	
separate	areas	of	definition	that	are	not	connected	to	each	other,	and	would	require	four	Gates	
to	complete	the	energy	conduits	in	his	design.		Quadruple	Splits	may	appear	slow	in	developing	
because	 it’s	difficult	 for	them	to	be	flexible	or	make	decisions	quickly.	 	Forcing	themselves	to	
comply	with	others’	expectations	 is	destructive	to	all	 levels	of	their	being.	 	They	need	to	take	
their	time	in	their	information	assimilation	process.		


